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Bruce’s Bullets 

A pril is a time for refreshing.  The earth is 
refreshed with warm rain and sunshine, 

bringing forth the first tender shoots of spring.  
Everything is becoming new, exciting, and fra-
grant.  The long, dreary sleep of winter will 
gradually become a distant memory. 

Just as the earth refreshes Herself, so must we.  
Just as we feed our bodies, we must also feed 
our spiritual and emotional needs.  We Coupeville Lions are, it would 
seem, always very busy, serving each other and our community.  
Some of our members also wear two or more hats, since they also 
volunteer in various non-Lion roles.  The danger is that it is all too 
easy to just go and go, and then one day you find yourself burned out. 

The answer to this dilemma can be found by looking at the Lions em-
blem.  First of all, it looks back on past accomplishments.  So take a 
few minutes and think back to some of your more recent projects.  
Allow yourself to remember how it felt as you looked into the great-
full eyes of a mom who received a “Meals on Wheels” delivery.  Recall 
the grins on the faces of all those campers as you stand in the serving 
line at Camp Horizon.  What about the happy faces you saw last Sep-
tember, as the Coupeville High School Seniors accept the scholar-
ships that you worked so hard to raise.  It really feels great, doesn’t 
it?  So, for a little while, sit back and enjoy the reflections.  Consider 
them a source of spiritual nourishment. 

Okay, now that we’ve looked back, let us look forward to what is 
ahead.  Just our biggest event of the year—the Garage Sale!  Perhaps I 
might use the military expression, “Brace for Impact”!  But we are 
ready and eager to move forward.  That’s who we are.  We are Lions 
and We Serve. 

So, Coupeville Lions, enjoy the refreshing of April, and then expect 
the flowers of May! 

Yours in Service, 

 Lion Bruce MacNair, President, Coupeville Lions 

Coupeville Lions Club 

Coupeville, Washington  
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Our visitation with the North Whidbey Lions Club went well.  We had 7 
Coupeville Lions there, learning how other Clubs travel very different 
roads.  Speaking of roads, don't forget to visit their great car show this 
year.  Lions have plain fun sometimes, too!   

So our Mariners trip for Labor Day (9/5) is booked with a full complement of 
24 for the charter bus.  We'll leave the Methodist church parking lot about 
10:30 am and should be back by early evening, full of baseball park food.  Eve-
ryone has turned in their deposit and the balance will be collected in Au-
gust.  I am also working on the details for a visit to the Anacortes Lions on Thursday, April 
21st.  They meet at the San Juan Bowling Lanes at 6:30pm.  Please sign up at our meetings. 

We grow a little every month.  In March, Lion Mayor 
Molly Hughes performed the induction of Diana 
Swisher.  She is sponsored by Teresa Ellis, and Penny 
Barville is her mentor.  Diana is a real self-starter and has 
already signed up for several activities.  Welcome Diana 
when you see her.  In April we'll be inducting Matt Iver-
son, who is sponsored by David Eccles.  I ask everyone to 
help the Club by seeking opportunities to interest friends 
& neighbors in serving the community.  If you know peo-
ple who just want to learn more about Lions, then invite 

them to our annual New Member Open House on May 4th.  The Open House has been paired with 
the Students of the Quarter, which is always one of our better meetings.   Potential members can 
witness one of our signature projects and learn a little about what we do. 

The Leos had a very successful Pi Day sale, thanks to the baking talents of Lion Doug Kroon.   They 
brought in over $300 in sales & donations.  They also turned out in force for the garden clean-up 
project that was auctioned off at the Scholarship Auction.  In April they will shop for health & 
beauty supplies to donate to Gifts from the Heart for their patrons.  They'll also be there to sup-
port the Lions at the Zone clean up at Deception Pass Park.  The Leos are staying busy and having 
fun! Lion John Kohlmann Membership  

New Members for April… 

Bill & Sandra Johnson 

The Johnson's come to the Island from Sacramento where 
Bill attended Sacramento City College and Union Institute & 
University and Sandra was attending Sacramento City Com-
munity College and Sawyer School (executive Secretary pro-
gram). 

Retirement in 2014 and in-laws brought them to Whidbey 
Island in February of 2014 with kids Scott & Laura going to 
the Navy.  Their other daughter Emily is a teacher. 

Both love their soccer through church and as a North Whidbey Soccer Club Board member.   Be-
coming Lions is just a natural for these two as they truly love being involved in their community 

(Continued on page 3) 
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Program on April 6—White Cane Days.  Joe Walck will 
educate us and probably put us to work!  The White Cane Day 
mission is to educate the world about blindness and how the 
blind and visually impaired can live and work independently 
while giving back to their communities, to celebrate the abili-
ties and successes achieved by blind people in a sighted world 
and to honor the many contributions being made by the blind 
and visually impaired.   

The programs supported by White Cane Days are:  
—Lions Health Screening Unit: Provides free vision check-ups 
for more than 30,000 people annually, most of them school-
aged children who may not have access to them otherwise. 

—Patient Care Grants: Provide funding for sight-related 
medical procedures and special equipment for blind children 
and adults in our communities who could not otherwise af-
ford vision checkups. 

—Project Support Grants: These grants help support vision programs in local communities, like 
low vision services that help people adapt to blindness. 

We’ll be collecting for White Cane contributions on April 29-30 and May 6, 7, 8. 

 Joe Walck 

Program on April 13—John Whittet, Park Ranger, Deception Pass Park 

Program on April 27—Helen Price Johnson with the “State of the County”.  Elected to the Is-
land County Board of Commissioners in 2008, Price Johnson became the first woman ever elected 
to that office.  She has made it a priority to balance the County budget and restructure local gov-
ernment to more efficiently and effectively provide necessary services.  She believes that collabo-
rative efforts with other jurisdictions are a key strategy in this effort.   

Deception Pass Cleanup and Camp Horizon Cleanup on April 23—Yes, they are both on 
the same day, but we’re hoping that there is enough Lion energy to go around.  There is a schedule 
and a list of projects for Deception Pass on page 4.  If you’re interested in helping with the Camp 
Horizon cleanup, contact Dave Fish for details. 

and giving back when the occasion arrives.  Move over on the running trails as Sandra may be 
right behind you, as she loves to run for relaxation.  If not running, look for her wherever you find 
dirt and you will find her working and having fun. 

Bill likes his golf and just being a basic handyman.  Bill found time to become an elected member 
of the Sacramento County Retirement system for 10 years and retired from Sacramento Sheriff's 
Dept. while Sandra was Secretary w/same.  Taking pictures of people and landscapes is just the 
background needed for Sandra to enter our annual Lion photo contests.  

Welcome new members; so glad to have you on board! 

 Barbara Vaughan 



Cagey Comments Page 4 April 2016, Vol. 7 Issue 10  

 

Deception Pass Park Cleanup—Zone 19H 7 Project  

Saturday April 23, 2016—8:30 am—Cranberry Lake Shelter 

Saturday April 23, 2016 we will meet to work together on our seventh annual Zone project at 
Deception Pass State Park. 

This project was begun by (then) ZC Paul Whelan in 2009, chaired by PZC John Kohlmann.  It has 
continued to be a very enjoyable day of service, fellowship and accomplishment as Lions, Boy 
Scouts and other friends of Lions and the State Park spend a day cleaning, fixing, building, and, 
incidentally, enjoying our wonderful park. 

Schedule for Saturday April 23, 2016: 

¶ 0830 meet at Cranberry Lake Shelter for sign in and coffee. 

¶ 0900 briefing 

¶ 0915 get to work 

¶ 1200 lunch at Cranberry Lake Shelter (provided by Central Whidbey Lions)  

¶ 1300 back to work 

1600 that’s enough, wrap it up.  Sign out and don’t forget your tools! 

Work plans so far:   

¶ Build horse shoe pits and fence at Cornet Bay Environmental Learning Center (ELC) (quite a 
few post holes to dig,  Does anyone have a power auger?) 

¶ Paint outside of new dormitory at ELC.  

¶ Assemble bunks in new dormitory. 

¶ Trail trimming and brushing.  

¶ Cleanup and litter patrol. 

¶ Picnic table reconstruction.  

Remember:  We never expect rain but it could happen here!  Wear long sleeves and sturdy shoes 
or boots, hats and gloves.  Be prepared for sun!  Sunscreen, water bottles, hat, etc.  

Bring some tools if you have ‘em.  Shovels, rakes, wheelbarrow, post hole tools, carpentry stuff, 
paint brushes, rollers, etc. (depending on what you want to work at.) 

 Dennis Bullock 

Lion Jackie Feusier would like to invite you and your friends to 
visit the Island County Historical Society Museum this 
month...FOR FREE.  Jackie works for and with many local organiza-
tions.  One of her favorite is the Museum.  For the last couple of years she 
decided to give herself a birthday present, and "pay it forward", and pay 
admission for all visitors to the museum during the month of April.  

SO LIONS, tell your friends and neighbors to come visit our GREAT mu-
seum.  And be sure to bring visitors next time they are in town, they'll love 
visiting our museum too. 
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A message from our Treasurer 

It is Budget Season again!....and the end of our third quarter in this fiscal year.  I will be 
emailing reports to you via our Lion Secretary Sue in mid-April.  Please open the attachments to 
become familiar with the ebb and flow of money both in Admin and Foundation accounts.  If you 
have a question or need clarification, please call me or shoot me an email.   

Past Treasurer Dave Fish continues to educate me on the complexities of the job which is why I 
need to keep it for another year.  I’ve been using QuickBooks, but have recently acquired Quicken.  
I intend to keep up both accounting programs for now with the move to Quicken in July.  Quicken 
is a program that has all the features we need in a less complicated for-
mat.  My goal is to turn over the books and lend support to Lion Gary 
Youngs as FY17/18 Treasurer.     

We remain comfortably within the budgets set last year and have an 
excellent basis on which to plan next year’s spending and fundraising.  
You can help by identifying areas where Lions support could make a 
difference.  Think youth programs, local community, and Lions pro-
grams. 

Also, remember you may be entitled to reimbursement for mileage 
($.25/mi) and other experiences you have incurred doing Lions busi-
ness.  Go to our website to download reimbursement forms or catch me at a meeting.  The sooner, 
the better please, so I can keep my admin time free during the Garage Sale.   

 Yours in Service, Lion Jackie Fuesier 

This year Garage Sale donation pick-ups have been all about 
spreading the workload.  Sadly, we lost Jim Price who had been a 
pillar in previous years, sorting donations and testing electron-
ics.  So, work at the barn has backed up, but great volunteers are 
stepping forward.  Tom Ellis will be testing the Electronics.  Gary 
Youngs will be stepping in to do pre-sorting.  Vicky Reyes has 
organized a Bowling Babes work party to tackle the sorting back-
log and give Gary a reasonable starting point.  We are also look-
ing for someone to test appliances. 

Speaking of spreading the workload, Pickups and Barn Sorts 
have been going extremely well all year with many volunteers.  Too many to list here; this team is 
really GREAT and APPRECIATED!  We can always use more helpers to further spread the pick-up 
workload, especially now that spring has arrived. 

Speaking of “spreading”, the picture shows one of two gravel work parties where Joe Hillers, Dave 
Fish, Rick Walti, and Brian Pulk upgraded the driveways at both the Boyer and Bishop barns, 
where we store Garage Sale donations.  As you can see, Joe is in “tractor-heaven”. 

Contact Brian Pulk if you can help with pick-ups or appliances 
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Chamber of Commerce Award—Lion Ricardo Reyes ac-
cepts an award on behalf of the Coupeville Lions Club for 
Outstanding Community Achievement during the Coupeville 
Chamber of Commerce's annual award banquet March 3.  

3rd Zone Meeting—This year’s final zone meeting was 
hosted by Central Whidbey Lions and held at the Pacific Rim 
Institute.  It was great to see a nice turnout of Lions.  Presen-
tations were made on membership and retention, NWLERC 
(eye glass recycling), the Alert Program, the Zone Project 
(which will be April 23, at Deception Pass), and the Spring Conference.  ZCE Bruce MacNair shared 
with us his thoughts about next year as Zone Chair and proposed achievements by the Zone.  

There was a discussion and then unanimous approval to restart the Brave Little Lion Program.  
Carolyn O’Dell from Oak Harbor Lions volunteered to coordinate the program and contact former 
coordinator Sharon Ryan to get details on suppliers, etc.  The program has been very popular and 
hospital is out of the lions. 

Special guests were Sue Watjen District H cabinet chair for membership and retention and Patti 
Easterling cabinet chair for NW LERC. 

 Lion Ron Wilkinson, Zone Chair 

 

MD19H Spring Conference—We’ve already had several reports of this year’s MD19H Spring 
Conference.  So, I’ll just touch on a few of the highlights. 

Since this was my first District Conference, I wasn’t sure what to expect.  I was definitely not dis-
appointed, at all!  There was not too much on the agenda for Friday night.  After registration and 
room check-in, we had a nice dinner, and enjoyed an excellent talent show. 

Saturday brought much to the plate.  The various seminars were excellent, with Coupeville Lions 
Dennis Bullock and Dave Fish standing heads and shoulders above the rest.  Of course, I’ll admit 
that I’m a little prejudiced in that regard! 

There was also plenty of time to meet other Lions.  I’m not going to try listing all of them, but it 
was really great to connect faces to names.  Saturday was topped off by the Governor’s Banquet.  
Many awards were presented.  Our own Dennis Bullock was presented an International Presi-
dents Letter of Appreciation.  This is a great award and a great honor.  Dennis received this one for 
his work developing the District ALERT Program and last fall at the convention he received one 
for his work at the MD19 Memorial Garden.  Also, Dennis and Rod Barnes were awarded Camp 
Horizon Fellowships. 

Newly elected officers for next year were introduced, including yours truly for Zone Chair and Ron 
Wilkinson for 2nd Vice DISTRICT Governor.  It was quite an unexpected honor, especially when we 
were paraded into our front row seats with Scottish Bagpipes, (the piper in full dress kilts).  

There was much more, but time and space are against me.  The speakers were challenging, and 
extremely interesting.  All in all, I’d give it a hearty thumbs up, and I recommend that everyone 
who is able, plan on attending next year!  

 Lion Bruce MacNair 



Cagey Comments Page 7 April 2016, Vol. 7 Issue 10  

 

Students of the 3rd Quarter 
We met our new Students of the Quarter on March 
16—Allison Dickson and Loren Nelson. 

Allison’s favorite subjects in school are Physiology, Chemis-
try, English and Weight Training.  Allison is enrolled in honors 
English and US History classes.  Even with these academic de-
mands she maintains a 3.92 grade point average.  She has 
been a cheerleader for two years, serving this year as Cheer 
Captain.  She is a member of National Honor Society and 
served as President of her Freshman Class.  Allison has played 
the piano for thirteen years and gives piano lessons.  In her spare time Allison enjoys scuba diving.  
She volunteers with Big Brothers and Big Sisters and they are lucky to have her!  She is also faith-
ful in giving service to her church.  Allison plans to major in Exercise Physiology when entering 
Brigham Young University Idaho this fall. 

Loren’s favorite subjects in school are Math and Gym.  As a retired teacher, it is no surprise to me, 
that the need for the physical activity of Gym Class is an integral part of maintaining a 3.98 grade 
point average.  Loren is enrolled in a UW English Class and honors Calculus.  Loren has played soc-
cer and tennis all four years of high school.  He is a member of National Honor Society and an ASB 
officer for three of his four years at CHS.  When Loren has time away from school and sports, he 
enjoys the outdoors and hiking.  Volunteering with the Big Brothers and Big Sisters is an impor-
tant part of Loren’s service to the community.  As a member of National Honor Society he has vol-
unteered often…perhaps even served you dinner at the Scholarship Auction.  Loren plans to major 
in Mechanical Engineering at the UW this fall. 

 Doug Kroon 

5th Wednesday Bingo—We “Bingo-ed” again this past Wednesday.  Teresa Ellis and new mem-
ber Diana Swisher handled the calling. 



Cagey Comments Page 8 April 2016, Vol. 7 Issue 10  

 

May 2016 
Sun  Mon  Tues  Wed  Thurs  Fri  Sat  

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

April 2016 
Sun  Mon  Tues  Wed  Thurs  Fri  Sat  

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

 May 
4 Board Meeting /Dinner/Meeting/

Program—Annual Open House tonight and 
our Student of the Month Potluck 
A-F  Dessert     G-P..Salad     R-Entrée  

6 Commodities—Cam Bey Apts, 9:30 am  
 
White Cane Days—Whidbey Island Bank & 
Red Apple 

7 Barn Sort—Boyer Barn; 9 am.   

7-8 White Cane Days—Red Apple & Keystone 
Ferry 

11 Dinner/Meeting/Program—Guest speaker, 
Roger Sherman will present a slide program 
on “Guns For Casey.”  This was a project that 
our club did in 1968, bringing the two 10-inch 
disappearing rifles from the Philippinesto 
Fort Casey.   

We will also induct new members. 

18 Board Meeting /Dinner/Meeting 

25 Dinner/Meeting/Program—Island County 
Astronomical Society of Washington will speak 
on the stars and how we might view an 
enjoy them.  

26 Blood Drive—Coupeville Methodist Church; 
11 am 

28 Memorial Day Parade—details next month. 
 

 April 
1 Commodities—Cam Bey Apts, 9:30 am  

5 Wood CuttingðRecycle Center; 9:30 am.  Wood 
to go to Al Sherman.  Last cutting of the season. 

6 Board Meeting /Dinner/Meeting/Program—
White Cane Days 

9 Barn Sort—Boyer Barn; 9 am. 

13 Dinner/Meeting/Program—John Whittet, 
Park Ranger, Deception Pass Park.  He is the 
volunteer coordinator at the park and has been 
a Park Ranger since 2007.  He will talk briefly on 
known history of the Coronet Bay area.  

20 Board Meeting /Dinner/Meeting 

23 Deception Pass Cleanup—Cranberry Lake 
Shelter;8:30 am.  See details on page 4 

Camp Horizon Cleanup—9 am.  See Dave Fish 

27 Dinner/Meeting/Program—State of the 
County presented by Commissioner District 1 
Helen Price Johnson.   

29-30 White Cane Days—Whidbey Island Bank 

Brave Little Lions Program 
This program was a joint project of five Whidbey Island Lions Clubs.  The Clubs provided little 
stuffed animals given to sick and injured children at Whidbey General Hospital and the North and 
South Community Clinics.  What started with donations of beanie babies blossomed into some-
thing more.  In 2013 the Lions Clubs donated hundreds of little, stuffed lions wearing a purple t-
shirt that says “For a Brave Little Lion” and “Whidbey Island Lions Clubs”.   


